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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

May 21st, 2019
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Lesia Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None.

Homeowners Present:  None.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:10 pm.
Homeowner Comment:  A comment by Jeff Olmstead, not present, was relayed by one of the Board members.  He was inquiring as to if the board has been able to identify which utility company is responsible for and could possibly come out to enclose the exposed wires located on North Ryefield Hollow, at the curve.  
Minutes:  The minutes from April were approved unanimously and immediately posted to the CSF website.  
Financial Report
Through April we have consumed 31% of our budget for the year which is slightly under the expected 33.3%

Lisa inquired how Vision can show the assessment is on budget while we have several homeowners that are delinquent this year. Chris explained how the totals for the homeowner assessment are applied when sent. All delinquent account totals are held in Accounts Receivable. We are currently about $7700 in accounts receivable.  

Lisa asked about the billing cycles from MDC as it appears there were 2 payments made in April to MDC. Chris will look at the water billing to determine there is no issue.

This year we had a charge for Federal taxes due to the interest earned on the CD accounts. We will look to add this to the budget for next year.

The CD accounts held at Eagle Bank were reviewed by Lisa. It was determined that one account was past its term and would need review. Another fund is coming due at the end of June 2019. Syed will review what their options are for rolling these funds into new accounts.

Manager’s Report
SJN Spring Cleanup:  Spring Cleanup has been completed and there were no complaints this year, which is especially excellent considering that we have had a wet spring which makes using large equipment without damaging the grass more difficult.  Lawn Tech has finished their chemical application.
Irrigation:  Per the MDC, the only way to stop the monthly charge in the off season is to have the meter removed and the account closed.  The process would be reversed to start the system back up and according to the MDC a contractor would have to come out to connect the meter to the Sinnott Farm side of the pipe.  Also, in the accounting system, all the accounts would have to be re-created with new numbers and our payment history would be lost. The Board took to immediate deliberation and decided against this since the costs would be almost a wash.
LED Replacement Bulbs for Streetlights:  Chris has contacted Eversource many times; the work order is open but further status could not be provided.  A message was left with the engineer who initially came out to check the suitability of LED replacements for our association.
Union Bank Signature Card:  Chris will email the designated signatory forms to Syed and Lisa to be signed and returned.
New Owner Contact: Joseph Carasone III 39 QR 203-668-6386 Jcarasone388@gmail.com

Service Requests:  None.
Correspondence Report 


10QR, homeowner was asked to keep trash cans inside garage and has not yet responded.


16QR, homeowner was asked to keep trash cans inside garage and has not yet responded.

31SB, sent in an alteration request to install a new roof.

76AW, sent in an alteration request to paint shutters.

64AW, sent in an alteration request to replace a brick patio.

31SP, sent in an alteration request to replace a driveway and add additional parking.

Committee Reports

Beautification:  Between last month’s meeting and this month’s, the Beautification Committee met and performed a walkabout to note common areas that would be within their ability to improve.  The committee’s approved budget is $200, and they are interested in purchasing plants and removing dead rhododendrons from the corner of North Ryefield Hollow and Deerfield.  Chris will call for quotes from SJN to remove the dead rhododendron plants at Ryefield Hollow/Deerfield and will also inquire about planting shrubs that the Committee is looking to purchase for the QR bed. Chris will also reach out to Leafing Out for pruning the viburnum at the entrance and lilac bushes throughout the community.  As part of their normal contracted upkeep, SJN mows, prunes, and mulches.  The Committee also reported that each of the beds require weeding but that it is too big of a job for them to handle so Chris will also obtain a quote for chemical weed killer.

Covenant:  Lynn Toper resigned as chair.  Syed reached out to the other members of the committee but none had an interest in either being chair or interim chair.  Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer, was nominated as the new chairperson.  Her nomination was seconded and passed unanimously.  

Welcome:  A new homeowner moved into 19SB in February; the committee reached out via email but is looking for alternate contact information.  The new homeowner at 39QR, who moved in during March, was scheduled to be welcomed on May 10th but were absent from the meeting.  The committee left flowers at their doorstep.
Website Review

A question was posed to Lisa regarding the difference in files between the archived page vs recent.  Lisa has a copy of all meeting minutes on the archived page, and only the last six months’ worth on the “Recent Meeting Minutes” page. The Beautification Committee will also be taking pictures around the community to post to the website.
Watering Schedule


So far it has been a rainy season and the irrigation system has not yet been turned on.  Board members were asked to be prepared to talk about irrigation at next month’s meeting.  Frequency last year was three times per week at thirty minutes per session.  
Board Communication Process

During last month’s BOD meeting, the Board implemented a new process to ensure that all emails are tracked and housed for record retention purposes. As the CSF email account administrator, Michael was asked how he believed the new process was working. Michael acknowledged that the process has been working great so far. Deanne reminded the Board to ensure that everyone is remembering to CC the Common’s Gmail account with the CSF tag line.
Rules Update (Collections Policy)


As requested by the Board of Directors, Vision Management made small changes to their Collections Policy that was reviewed at the previous month’s meeting (please see April 2019 minutes for details).  The changes were reviewed and accepted by the Board.  The Board plans to send out the new Collections Policy before the next meeting in time for the 10-day review period in which homeowners will have a chance to comment.  They are also hoping to include a new quiet hours policy as well as a maximum grass length for homeowner’s yards.  
Walk-About Checklist Review


The Board was asked to review the checklist prior to the June 15th walk-about. As of now, Jeff Olmstead, Paula Casey, Chris Weiland, and Lisa Terlecky will be conducting the walk-about. The Checklist will be distributed and critiqued via email amongst Board members. Chris will be prepared with communications from the previous years to prevent duplications.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is on June 26th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 8:06 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:15 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion that passed unanimously at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary


